
 
 
 

ADOPTION STATEMENT 
SUPPLEMENTARY PLANNING DOCUMENT 

 
CONVERSION AND RE-USE OF BUILDINGS IN THE 

COUNTRYSIDE 
 

Notice is hereby given under Regulations 16 and 19 of the Town & Country Planning 
(Local Development) (England) Regulations 2004 that Rossendale Borough Council 
has formally adopted the Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) on the subject of 
“Conversion and Re-Use of Buildings in the Countryside” on 24th March 2010. 
 
Any person aggrieved by the SPD may apply to the High Court for permission to 
apply for judicial review of the decision to adopt the SPD. Any such application for 
judicial review must be made promptly and in any event not later than 3 months after 
the date on which the SPD was adopted. 
 
This adoption statement along with the adopted SPD and the Consultation Statement 
can be viewed at the One Stop Shop, Rawtenstall and all the Boroughs public 
libraries during normal opening times. They are also available to view via the 
Forward Planning web pages at: 
 
www.rossendale.gov.uk/spds  
 
Should you have any queries about this Adoption Statement or any of the SPD 
material please contact: 
 
Caroline Ridge 
Planning Assistant 
One Stop Shop 
Lord Street 
Rawtenstall 
Rossendale  
BB4 7LZ 
 
Tel: 01706 238627 
Fax: 01706 214112 
Email: forwardplanning@rossendalebc.gov.uk  
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